From:

Sent:

Thursday, 13 July 2023 8:06 PM

To:

**Records Department** 

**Subject:** 

[EXTERNAL] OBJECTION to DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

My name is and I am writing this email to express a strong objection to the project 'Demolition of existing building and construction and operation of an organic waste transfer station' that was summarised in DA2023/0130.

I have been living in Lidcombe for seven years and I have three children. I am quite concerned about air pollution and traffic issues relating to this project. Constructing the waste transfer station in our area would have an effect on hygiene, resulting in a negative impact on the health of our general residents. Also, the traffic congestion in Church St is already straining due to the newly moved-in residents in 4-34 Church St, which increased traffic volume. This will cause some problems such as longer queues and delay in emergency actions.

Therefore, I believe Cumberland Councill will reconsider this project to ensure residents' health and safety.

Thank you for reading my email.